ARMM MEETING

January 24th, 2012
Sandhills Community College (Moore County)
In Attendance:

Chair: Tim Emmert, Moore County Community Development

Secretary: Michelle Bauer, The Arc of Moore County

Martha Beatty, Hoke County Coalition to End Homelessness; Susan Bellew, Family Promise; Chereka Belton-Odom, Richmond Housing Authority;  Mary Pat Buie, Sandhills Center, LME; Sabrina Clark, Monarch; Kelly Cunningham, New Horizons; Richard Evers, Montgomery County DSS; Relena Hair, Monarch; Shirley Hart, Hoke County; Phil Hewett, Sandhills Center; Subrina Hough, SCAP; Bonnie Jonmoore, Friend to Friend; Tina Kissell, Moore County Schools; Donna McCormick, Sandhills Center LME; Emila Sutton, NCCEH; Nina Walker, SCAP; Patricia Wilson, Hoke County Coalition to End Homelessness
Call to meeting by Tim Emmert.

Introductions & Agency Updates

Attendee introductions, floor opened for agency announcements.  

Approval of minutes from prior meeting

Motion to approve minutes with a second and passed unanimously as submitted.

Old Business

a. BoS/CoC steering committee update

Bonnie Jonmoore reported for Anne Friesen.  See attached report. Tim participated on the PIT count training and Donna McCormick and Mary Pat Buie were also on the call. Tim is taking the lead on outreach to shelters regarding the PIT count.
New Business

a. Nominations/ Elections
The floor was opened for nominations for new officers.  Donna McCormick nominated Susan Bellew for Chair.  Mary Pat Buie nominated Donna McCormick for Vice-Chair. No nominations were made for secretary, however it was suggested that this be filled by rotating secretary, with the chair contacting meeting attendees prior to meeting to assign task.  No nominations were made for regional chairs. Emila Sutton provided input that other regional committees only have a regional lead.  It was discussed that our chair would serve as the regional lead with a back-up.  Motion was made to accept the slate of nominated officers with a second and passed unanimously.
b. Communications
Emila Sutton from NCCEH was in attendance and offered to answers any questions that attendees may have.  She stated that the BoS was in the process of developing a handbook and policies/procedures/guidelines that will be shared with regional committees in an effort for consistency.  Nina Walker stated that SCAP was requesting technical assistance for ARMM with regard to the need for consistent roles and responsibilities of the regional committee.  Emila will come back and give a presentation at the February meeting.
c. Presentation from Sandhills LME on Shelter+Care grant
See attached presentation.
d. Update from SCAP on transitional housing and S+C vacancies & referrals
See attached report.
e. Additional Business
Members from Hoke County were present.  They are very interested in Hoke County becoming a part of ARMM because the current regional committee that Hoke County is attached to is inactive.  NCCEH is going to do outreach to that area, however, it would make sense for Hoke to come under ARMM due to receiving services through Sandhills Center.  Discussion was held regarding this addition and it was accepted to move forward with Hoke County being a part of ARMM’s region.  There was initial discussion about name change and future meetings being held in Hoke County. 
Adjournment. 
